The meeting was called to order by Vice President Tom Starb at 7:05pm. Following the opening prayer, the roll was

called, minutes read and approved.

Mr. Benz was to give a presentation on the Auxiliary Services and because of illness Mr. Tollerton gave it in his place. Everyone was given speaking privileges and Mr. Ford the first a sone of the authors of the letter sent to the complaints committee concerning the Auxiliary Services. The letter was lodged as a question and not a complaint and Mr. Tellerton was present to answer these questions.

Chairman's Report: The summer College Union Fee charged the Business Students is not correct and will not be charged until the Union is opened. But Summer Quarter Tuition will be the new tuition for all the Business Students, only. Thursday, Waterary 23 is the meeting with Dr. Ellingson for the Senator at 4:00. The Senate Newsletter is delayed in coming out because of General

Duplicating.

SAB: The Area College Constitution was presented at the Feb. 13 meeting and a motion was made to ratify it by Senate. It was seconded and passed. Feb. 23 is the meeting at Gameseeo to ratify this constitution. Senators mentioned point that they would like changed. Resolution #33 was presented and referred to the Acc. Affairs Committee. It concerned the evaluation of teachers and courses. Winter Concert was a big turnout and better than was expected. Mr. Froud presented Resolution #34 which was a Statement of Policy . It was passed. Resolution #35 concerning Student Alcoholic Regulations for the New Campus was presented. Apportion was struck at SAB and Mr. Hanson moved that this be added again as an amendment. It was defeated. Mr. Hanson then presented a new amendment which was defeated. Mr. Howard Hansen presented an amendment and a roll call vote was taken the results as follows: 12 oyes, 4 mays and 1 abstention. The amendment was defeated and the discussion was then on the Resolution 38 stated. A roll call vote was again taken and the results were as follows: 13 eyes, 4 mays. The Resolution #35 was passed. Leadership Conference is March 4 and reservation forms were filled and returned to Bill Blaufaus.

Advisor's Report: A statement was made concerning the Ungensored Press. "A reluctance on the part of any student contacted who would willingly go through the process of setting up and Incorporating an Uncensored Press independent of the Institute."

a) financing of the newspaper

b) libel

The paper is completely student financed. Selina Zygmunt is now the editor of the Reporter.

Bruce Baumgarten stated that there will be a check sashing service at the new campus and Postal Service.

Departmental Reports: Retailing-Jack Wylam

A coffee cup meeting with Dean Hogadone to discuss problems concerning Student-Dept. relationship. Students sent to the NRMA Convention gave oral reports to a number of classes concerning their trip. Petition were received concerning the rise of tuition this summer in the Business Dept.

Photo-Bob Schaffer

On Feb. 11 the Photo Council met with the Director of Photography, Nr. Shoemker, at which time he was acked

to comment on the remor that a thais was being planned for the Professional Photography Department. Director Shoamaker announced that the thesis is only an idea and is in the hands of a committee for study.

Chemistry-Jack Campbell Last week the student affiliate of the American Chemical Society and Alpha Chi Sigma, a national chemistry professional fraternity, sponsored a tour of Kodak Park. On March 9 the American Chemical Society is sponsoring a Seminar eve Sticky Statistics. Students of the Chemistry Department are curlous as to what will be the total costs per year next year at the new campus. A note was received from Frank Chase as to why athletes. have auddenly been ordered to shave their beards if they wish to remain on their respective teams. Many second, third, and fourth yr. students are provoked with the idea of staying on campus all year if they co-op in Rochester. Would like Senate to look into this and the possibility of living in apt. during block. Many complaints have been received about the Ritskeller and it's food.

Acc. Affairs: Feb, 15 was: Calendar Planning meeting. Would like some comments from the Senators about the Calendar. Feb. 21 meeting to discuss senior thesis, 3 yr. guarantteed tuition,

and calendar.

Traditions: Sent Mr. Davis a latter concerning a student rep. on the Memorial Committee. This Committee includes naming of buildings, plaques.

Complaints: Two Senators are going on block next quarter

and need new Senators to replace thom.

NSA: Academic exchange with Polish Students and a Draft Policy are possibilities to work on. No one rep. Rit ar the 19th National Studnet Congress Directory.

Committee Coordinator: One nomination for outstanding teacher and Resolution #36 was made that we send this recommendation to the

Administration. It was passed.

Transportation: A sheet was passed out to all organizations on whether they will need transportation next year between campuses.

Old Business: Resolution #32 was brought off the table and defeated.

New Business: Nominations for Student Association Officers; J. Thomas Smaab- President

Ralph Sear V.P. Boug Laughton- V.P. Art Boscarino- V.P. Sue Skiff- Secretary Gary Proud- Fresident Don Hanson- President.

Nominations remained opened.

Resolution #37 was an amendment to Resolution #26 and was passed. A&C: March 3 is the deadline for Student Association Officers. April 3, is end for Student Senate Nominations. Election for both is April 26. Abzent ballots will be sent to those students block, following the prayer the meeting was adjourned at 10:07.

Respectfully submitted.

Suzanne Skiff